

PDPC minutes 3/28/18 Pembroke Public Library 6 pm

In attendance: Mike Cogburn, Kelly Pucko, Hank Galligan, Erin Obey, Gina Boutwell, Cindy Wengryn, Steve Kirby,

call in: Allison Kelly

Guests: Mike Tropeano, Joanne Earner, 3 members of First Congregational Church

The meeting was called to order at 6:03 by Mike the motion was seconded by Kelly and all were in favor

Mlke moved to approve the January meeting minutes, this was seconded by Kelly and all were in favor.

Financials: Cash total in bank right now is approx. \$80,000

Requests:

- Kids of Promise—Erin stated that it is a program for kids in families affected by addiction. It is for
 middle school aged kids and is a support group with an educational piece. Jessica Brainsky will come
 present the program to us once she speaks to Donna McGarrigle
- 2. Dr. McBrine—will be doing 2 30-minute assemblies on vaping for the PCMS. PACTV will be recording the event. No formal vote today as there is no cost.
- 3. Parent vaping program—Caron Center, to be on 4/11at Hobomock Elementary. Hank motioned to approve up to \$500 for the cost of this program, Kelly seconded the motion and all were in favor.
- 4. BAT training—combination of Chief Wall and the Chamber of Commerce to invite stores to participate. Pembroke has approximately 7-8 stores. Includes the class, testing and then brunch. They receive certification for attending. Will be approx. \$30 pp. Mike to get further info from Chief.

Updates:

Donna Bagni resigned from the BOH. So will be leaving PTAD as board member. Her position on board will be taken over by Matt Newman also of the BOH. He has already applied to the Board of Selectman. Hank motioned to approve Matt's position on the PTAD board, Kelly seconded the motion and all were in favor.

True Titan basketball nominations, some have come in, will vote next time in case there are a few more. Plan moving on will be to do all True titan presentations at Pembroke Day festivities in August.

Youth Pledge—will be end of the school year, last day right now is 6/20. Cindy has emailed the school secretaries for dates. We need sponsors for the tee shirts and high school seniors to volunteer that day.

Dare Camp—cost will be \$925. 15-20 spots. Is the week of 7/23. A few seniors will be paid, the rest will be volunteers, up to 8 kids. These will get community service.

Pembroke Schools/PTAD Grant system—Erin created a form for teachers to send us requests for classroom materials.

YRBS—will be able to share data next meeting

Senior Scholarships—1 application received so far, will vote at meeting in May, deadline 5/1.

Non-Board Member ideas—First congregational church, 3 members of the church attended this meeting, thanking us for all we do. They are part of a transition team searching for a new pastor. Looking for ways to collaborate.

Mike motioned to end the meeting at 6:50 pm, Hank seconded and all were in favor.